
 

 

Term 3 Week 10 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 

 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPALõS DESK 
 

What a busy few weeks we have had a Bletchley Park Primary School.   
 
C2C session on Cyberbullying. 
Bletchley Park School Development and Learning Expo 
Year 1-6 Sport Carnival  
Massed choir  
PP Dance Concert 
DƛǊƭǎΩǎ wǳƎōȅ 
The Bletchley Cup 
 
The success of our school to date can be attributed to many people; the staff, the 
parents and wider community and of course, our students. As a school community 
we should be very proud of the collective efforts. Congratulations to all! 
 
School Grounds after School Hours 
Thank you to everyone for making sure our staff are in the position to secure the 
grounds at 3.00pm. One concern remains and that is the number of students that 
remain on, school site.  Just a reminder your child needs to head straight home 
after school. 
 
Safe Practices 
 As the school holidays are approaching here are some suggestions from WA Police 
to help your children stay safe when out and about: 

¶ always travel in a group 

¶ walk on the right hand side of the road to face oncoming traffic 

¶ wherever possible, leave space between you and the roadway 

¶ stay in areas that are well lit 

¶ stay in view ς avoid going into areas that are hidden (such as parkland bush 

or behind shopping centres) 

¶ be alert ς earphones and headphones can reduce your awareness 

considerably 

Reading ςPlease read to your child over the holidays ς At BleǘŎƘƭŜȅ άwŜŀŘƛƴƎ ƛǎ ƻǳǊ ǘƘƛƴƎέΦ 

 

 
2018 TERM DATES 

 
Term 1:  31 Jan ï 13 April 
Term 2:  30 April ï 29 June 
Term 3:  16 July ï 21 Sept 
Term 4:  08 Oct ï 13 Dec 
 
 

 
 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 
 

Students Return to School 
Tuesday 9

th
 October 2018 

Term 4 
 
 
Public Holidays 
Monday 5

th
 March 2018 

Friday 30
th
 March 2018 

Monday 2
nd

 April 2018 
Wednesday 25

th
 April 2018 

Monday 4
th
 June 2018 

Monday 24
th
 September 2018 

 
School Development Days 
Friday 1

st
 June 2018 

Monday 13
th
 August 2018 

Monday 8
th
 October 2018 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BE THINK 
GROW 
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Next Term We Welcome Mr Craig Skinner as our New Principal 

 

 

My name is Craig Skinner and I look forward to joining the Bletchley Park team in the role of 
principal for term 4.    
  
I have over 25 ȅŜŀǊǎΩ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎe in the Education Department, having started my career at 
Halls Creek District High School in the Kimberly in 1991.  Since then I have worked in a range 
of both country and metropolitan schools.  For the past 6 years, I have been principal at 
Calista Primary School where I have enjoyed celebrating the many academic and non-
academic successes of the students and staff.  
 
I bring with me to Bletchley Park a strong commitment to helping students to achieve their 
full potential.   I believe that the best outcomes for children are achieved when parents are 
engaged in partnership with the school in the education of their children.  I look forward to 
continuing the great accomplishments that Chris, along with the staff, have achieved over 
the past 11 years and to being, thinking and growing with the community. 
 
Regards 
 
Craig Skinner 
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Bletchley Park Primary School   

 Term FOUR Planner 2018      

Lot 5003, Balfour Street, Southern River, Ph:  9394 0955  

Bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au  
Website: www.bletchleyparkps.wa.edu.au  

 

TERM FOUR 2018 

WEEK MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

1 8 Oct  

School 
Development Day  
Students do not 

attend  
 

9 Oct  
 

First Day back at 
School  
Term 4  

10 Oct  

School Photos  
11 Oct  

Sch ool Photos  
 
Astronomy Night  

6.30pm -9pm  

12 Oct  

School Photos  
 
 
 
Senior Assembly  

2 15 Oct  
 
 

 
 
National Water Week  

16 Oct  
 

YR 4 Bush Tucker 
Incursion  

 
National Water Week  

17 Oct  
 
 

 
 
National Water Week  

18 Oct  
 
 

 
 
National Water Week  

19 Oct  
 

ECE Sports Carniv al 
 
National Water Week  
Middle Assembly  

3 22 Oct  

Numero Comp  
 

Swimming Lessons 
PP-2 

23 Oct  
 
 

Swimming Lessons 
PP-2 

24 Oct  
 
 

Swimming Lessons 
PP-2 

25 Oct  
Day for Daniel (Kindy B 
group ONLY)  

Swimming Lessons 
PP-2 

26 Oct  

Day for Daniel  
 

Swimming Lessons 
PP-2 

Senior Assembly  

4 

29 Oct  
 

 
Swimming Lessons 

PP-2 
 
Board Meeting  

30 Oct  
 

Interschool Jumps  
 

Swimming Lessons 
PP-2 

31 Oct  
 

Dance Concert  
 

Swimming Lessons 
PP-2 

1 Nov  
 

 
Swimming Lessons 

PP-2 

2 Nov  
 

Interschool 
Athletics Carnival  

Swimming Lessons 
PP-2 

Middle  Assembly  

5 

5 Nov  
 

 
P&C Meeting  

6 Nov  

Yr 4 Recycling Incursion  
Yr 5 Excursion 
Peninsula/Cemeteries  

7 Nov  

Yr 5 Excursion 
Peninsula/Cemeteries  

8 Nov  
Bunnings Workshop  

LA20/23  

Councillors Excursion 
Parliament  

9 Nov  
 

P&C Disco  

6 

12 Nov  13 Nov  

Yr 4 Recycling Incursion  
 

14 Nov  

Yr6 Incursion Red Cross  

15 Nov  16 Nov  
 

LS Excursion  
 
 

Book Fair  

7 

19 Nov  
 
 
 
 

Book Fair  

20 Nov  
 
 
 
 

Book Fair  

21 Nov  

Yr6 Incursion Red Cross  

Yr6 EAL Excursion  
Kindy Bunnings Incursion  
 

Book Fair  

22 Nov  
 
 
Kindy Bunnings Incursion  
 

23 Nov  
 

Kindy Orientation 
Day 2019  
Group A  

8 

26 Nov  

Yr6 Incursion Red 
Cross  

 
 

Board Meeting  

27 Nov  28 Nov  
 

Ziggies Booklist  
Pick -up Day  

29 Nov  30 Nov  

Kindy Orientation 
Day 2019  
Group B  

Life Skills Picnic  

9 

3 Dec  4 Dec  5 Dec  
 

Awards Night  

6 Dec  7 Dec  
 

Year 2 ð Zoo Excursion  

10 

10 Dec  
 

Year 6 Graduation  

11 Dec  12 Dec  
 

Year Six 
Graduation Day  
Lunch Excursion  

13 Dec  

End of Term 4  
2018  

Students return 
Monday 4 th 

February 2019  

14 Dec  

School Hours  
8.30am ð 2.30Pm  

Assemblies Friday  
Starting 1.45PM  

http://www.bletchleyparkps.wa.edu.au/
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USEFUL INFORMATION             Pop a copy on your fridge 

School Hours: 8.30 a.m. to 2.30 p.m. 

Please ensure all students are at school ready to commence the day at 8.30am 

and collected at 2.30 p.m. when the school siren sounds. 
Email: bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

 

Student Absences: Message You SMS: MOB # 0437 204 409 
 

Bletchley Park Bank Account: BSB: 066 040 Account: 1990 1121  

                  Commonwealth Bank 
 

School Board Chair: Sharmini Aru  Email: sharmini.pasha@gmail.com    

      Phone: 0402 130 753 
 

P&C President:    Darren Warwick 

Email: dwarwick@sumitomohansen.com.au Phone: 0433 546 051 
P & C Meetings are held on the last Monday of the month, at 7.00pm in the 
staffroom. 
 

Canteen:  Phone: 9398 2488 Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and Friday.  

Register and Order at www.quickcliq.com.au 
 

School Banking: 8.00-8.25am Wednesdays and Thursdays in the 

Conference Room (next to staff room). Only one deposit per week please. 
 

Helping Hands: After Hours Care Ph: 0488 040 839    
 

Education Security: Ph:1800 177 177  
 

Dentist: at Excelsior Primary School, 63 Shreeve Road, Canning Vale,  

                    Ph: 9256 4170  
 

Uniform: Totally Schoolwear, Ph:9457 7333, 2/185 High Road, Willetton 

 

 BLETCHLEY PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL  
  www.bletchleyparkps.wa.edu.au 

                                                      

 
 

STEP ONE: Download QKR! 
Via Google Play or the App Store 

On your Android phone or iPhone. 

 
 

../Term%201%202018/bletchleypark.ps@education.wa.edu.au
mailto:sharmini.pasha@gmail.com
mailto:dwarwick@sumitomohansen.com.au
http://www.quickcliq.com.au/
http://www.bletchleyparkps.wa.edu.au/
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Year 4/5 Faction League Tag Rugby Tournament 

 

 
 

On Wednesdays during lunchtimes in Weeks 2-10 students in Years 4-5 have been 
competing in a League Tag Faction Rugby Tournament. The tournament is the first of its 
kind in a government primary school providing students with the opportunity to be exposed 
to league tag rugby in a faction tournament setting. NRL WA provided umpires each week 
and supported the tournament by providing prizes and certificates to students who 
participated. Currently the Year 4s are competing in the faction tournament and the 
winning faction will be announced at the end of the Year 4 faction rugby tournament.  
 
BIG thank you to Sian and NRL WA for providing umpires and supporting the faction rugby 
tournament this term. Later this term for the first time the Year 6 Winter Carnival rugby 
team winners will be competing in the State League Tag Carnival on Thursday, 13th 
September at George Burnett Park. Good luck to the rugby team as they prepare for the 
upcoming event! 
 
Mr Clint McNerney 
Level 3 Physical Education Teacher 
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LA10  Junior Assembly                                    31
st 
August 2018 

 
 

 
  Junior Assembly Value Awards 

Date: 31 August 2018 

 

Area Year Student Teacher 

ECE1 Yr1 DOING MY BEST ς Sahar  Mrs Hill 

LA1 Yr1 RESPECT -  Thando  Mrs Garland / Miss Smith 

LA2 Yr1 RESPECT ς Keila  Miss Bendeich 

LA3 Yr1 RESPECT ς  An  Mrs Hardman 

LA4 Yr1 DOING MY BEST ς Chelsea  Miss Clark 

LA5 Yr1 DOING MY BEST ς Ava  Mrs Gillan / Mrs Grace 

LA6 Yr1/2 DOING MY BEST ς Adam  

RESPECT ς Aria  

Mrs Chave 

 

LA7 Yr2 DOING MY BEST ς Salman  

RESPECT ς Dante  

Mrs Roberts 

 

LA8 Yr2 DOING MY BEST ς Alyssa  

RESPECT ς Afshin  

Mrs Long / Mrs Pestell 

LA9 Yr2 RESPECT ς Jasmine  Mrs Faulkner / Mrs Pestell 

LA10 Yr2 RESPECT ς  Rebecca  Mrs Davies 

 

 

  Junior Assembly Merit Awards 
DATE:  31st August 

 

Area Year Student Teacher 

ECE1 Yr 1 Eevan  / Ryan  / Charlotte  Mrs Hill 

LA1 Yr 1 Devanshi  / Zarmala / Tessa  Mrs Garland / Miss Smith 

LA2 Yr 1 Tahne  / Cooper  Miss Bendeich 

LA3 Yr 1  Isaac / Jaxon / Eli  Miss Hardman 

LA4 Yr 1 Conrad/ Ella / Fatima  Miss Clark 

LA5 Yr 1 Farrah / Savannah / Anerud / Alexis  Mrs Gillan / Mrs Grace 

LA6 Yr 1/2 Haneen / Joy  Mrs Chave 

LA7 Yr 2 Boston / Nikora / Jean-Jay Mrs Roberts 

LA 8 Yr 2 Antoni / Divseerat / Jiajun  Mrs Long / Mrs Pestell 

LA9 Yr 2 bŀΩŜƭ κ {ƘŀŜ κ 9Ƴƛƭȅ  Mrs Faulkner / Mrs Pestell 

LA10 Yr 2  Baez / Emily / Jumana  Mrs Davies 

LA11 Yr 2 Henry / Miah / Lily  Mrs MacDonald 

Library Class LA7 Ms Moschner 

Music Class LA2 Mrs Taylor 

Science Class LA10 Miss Anderson 



 

 Newsletter  2018 

LA10  Junior Assembly                                    31
st 
August 2018 

 
On Friday 1st {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊ нǎ ŦǊƻƳ [! мл ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ ŀ wŜŀŘŜǊǎΩ ¢ƘŜŀǘǊŜ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǘƛƻƴ 
of The Bunyip in the Billabong.  The students presented this with enthusiasm and gusto and 
wonderful actions.  The audience really enjoyed their dramatic reading. 
Well done LA 10. 
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Little Athletics WA Clinic 

 

LAPS Little Athletics WA Clinic 
Years 3-6 

 
On Wednesday, 5th September students in Year 3-6 participated in a LAPS Little Athletics 
Clinic during Phys Ed lessons. Alison Moore from the Little Athletics WA facilitated the 
clinics. Students participated in a variety of activities linking with the upcoming Faction 
Athletics Carnival. 
Students did a range of fun, interactive, fitness development (core and lower/upper body 
strength and conditioning) and team building activities focusing on the skills of long jump, 
turbo javelin and baton relays.  
Students thoroughly enjoyed the clinics throughout the day providing a pathway for 
students interested in little athletics. 
Thanks to Alison Moore from Little Athletics WA for facilitating the clinics throughout the 
day.  
 
Mr Clint McNerney 
Level 3 Physical Education Teacher 
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School Photo Timetable 
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School Photo Timetable 
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Classroom2community 
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Science Team needs your help 

 
 
Dear Parents,  
 
The Science team are looking for your recycled objects! We would like to 
collect:  

¶ Empty jars with lids (preferably with labels removed)  

¶ Empty cereal and tiss ue boxes  

¶ Empty paper towel rolls  

These items will help us with our numerous experiments and STEM projects. 
They can be dropped off at the Junior or Senior Science rooms early next 
term.  
 
Thank you,  
The Science Team  
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Astronomy Night 

 
 

 
 


